
CITY COUNCIL PROCEEDINGS 
 

                                      June 27/28, 2022 
 
 The City Council of the City of David City, Nebraska, met in open public session in the 
meeting room of the City Office, 557 N. 4th Street, David City, Nebraska.  The Public had been 
advised of the special meeting by publication of notice in The Banner Press on June 16th, and 
an affidavit of the publisher is on file in the office of the City Clerk.  The Mayor and members of 
the City Council acknowledged advance notice of the meeting by signing the Agenda which is a 
part of these minutes.  The advance notice to the Public, Mayor, and Council members 
conveyed the availability of the agenda, which was kept continuously current in the office of the 
City Clerk and was available for public inspection during regular office hours.  No new items 
were added to the agenda during the twenty-four hours immediately prior to the opening of the 
Council meeting. 
  
 Present for the meeting were: Mayor Alan Zavodny, Council members Thomas Kobus, 
Jessica Miller, Patrick Meysenburg, Kevin Woita and Bruce Meysenburg, and Interim 
Administrator/City Clerk Tami Comte.   Council member John Vandenberg was absent. 
 
 Also present for the meeting were:  Library Director Kay Schmid, Park/Auditorium 
Supervisor Bill Buntgen, Street Supervisor Chris Kroesing and Recreation Coordinator William 
Reiter. 
 
 The meeting opened with the Pledge of Allegiance. 
 
 Mayor Alan Zavodny informed the public of the “Open Meetings Act” posted on the east 
wall of the meeting room asked those present to please silence their cell phones. 
 
 Mayor Zavodny stated that the next item on the agenda was consideration of the 
water/sewer department constructing the Akrs Water and Sewer Extension. 
 
 Council member Kevin Woita said, “We had thought about possibly having the water 
department construct out new water and sewer line.  After Tom and I visited with John on 
Friday, things looked like they were going to progress pretty good.  John had talked about 
getting ahold of a guy, Sudbeck, to go ahead and horizontal bore or push it through.  Over the 
weekend John thought that maybe we ought to check the water level over there.  So, this 
morning he went out and dug a hold thirteen feet deep and we’ve got about eight foot of water in 
there.  He had a guy come from Hartington.  Sudbeck said that he won’t bore it.  The guy from 
Hartington has a wheel wincher which he could have trenched it and laid the pipe in but there’s 
a couple of things that came up with that.  They thought it was two foot wide but it’s not, it’s only 
eighteen inches.  The pipes are about seventeen inches so it would be pretty tight.  So, with 
John’s recommendation and us talking it over a little bit, I think we should continue with Olsson’s 
bidding the project.  Apparently, the guy that John had talked to from Hartington may bid on it.  
We could have bought the pipe for about one hundred dollars per foot.  The supplier already 
has the pipe and it’s ours if we want to purchase it.  It looked like everything with pushing it in 
was going to save us a bunch of money but now with the water level being up as high as it is we 
can’t.  It’s going to get too deep and dangerous.” 
 
 Mayor Zavodny said, “The question is does that pose any additional problems because 
putting a water line under water doesn’t thrill me.” 
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 Council member Tom Kobus said, “Once they get it in there it isn’t going to move.” 
 
 Council member Kevin Woita said, “John said that wheel trencher is accustomed to 
working in three feet of water.  I wish that we had better news than that, but I think that we better 
let someone else do it.” 
 
 The Library, Airport, Street department, Recycling, Park, Auditorium, Swimming pool, 
Schweser House, General, Building Permits, Social Security, Various Purpose, Tax Increment 
Financing, Sales Tax, Capital Improvement and Ball Program/Recreation budgets were 
presented by the department heads and Interim City Administrator/City Clerk Tami Comte. 
 
 Council member Jessica Miller made a motion to recess the meeting until June 28, 
2022, at 6 p.m.  Council member Bruce Meysenburg seconded the motion.  Voting AYE:  
Council members Miller, Pat Meysenburg, Kobus, and Bruce Meysenburg.  Voting NAY:  None.  
The motion carried and the meeting was recessed to June 28, 2022, beginning at 6 p.m.  Mayor 
Alan Zavodny declared the meeting in recess at 8:24 p.m. 
 
 Mayor Alan Zavodny reconvened the recessed meeting from June 27, 2022.   
 
 Present for the meeting were:  Mayor Alan Zavodny, Interim City Administrator/City Clerk 
Tami Comte, Electric Supervisor Pat Hoeft, Electric Plant Supervisor John Smaus, Wastewater 
Supervisor Dan Sobota and Water Department employee Anthony Kobus. 
 
 The Electric Department revenue, Electric system, Electric Plant, Water Department 
revenue, Water system, Wastewater Department revenue and Wastewater system budgets 
were presented by the department heads. 
 
 There being no further business to come before the Council, Council member Tom 
Kobus made a motion to adjourn.  Council Member Bruce Meysenburg seconded the motion.  
Voting AYE:  Council members Bruce Meysenburg, Pat Meysenburg, Miller and Kobus.  Voting 
NAY:  None.  Council member Vandenberg was absent.  The motion carried and Mayor 
Zavodny declared the meeting adjourned at 7:08 p.m. 
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 CERTIFICATION OF MINUTES 
 June 27/28, 2022 
 
 I, Tami Comte, duly qualified and acting City Clerk for the City of David City, Nebraska, 
do hereby certify with regard to all proceedings of June 27th & 28th, 2022; that all of the subjects 
included in the foregoing proceedings were contained in the agenda for the meeting, kept 
continually current and available for public inspection at the office of the City Clerk; that such 
subjects were contained in said agenda for at least twenty-four hours prior to said meeting; that 
the minutes of the meeting of the City Council of the City of David City, Nebraska, were in 
written form and available for public inspection within ten working days and prior to the next 
convened meeting of said body; that all news media requesting notification concerning meetings 
of said body were provided with advance notification of the time and place of said meeting and 
the subjects to be discussed at said meeting. 
 
 
 
            
        Tami Comte, City Clerk 

 

 
 
 
 


